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This meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm, by Chairman Dave Baker, with all present standing 

to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Baker the following Eden Township 

personnel were present; Trustee Chuck Dunlap, Trustee Leonard Laughman, Fiscal Officer 

Robin McKee, Mike Baker Road Maintenance, Citizen Harry Farley, Ashely Baker and Hunter 

Baker with Newton Twp Fire Dept., Keisha Amspaugh and Jacob Castle with MaryAnn Twp 

Fire Dept., Larry Finkes  

 

Trustee Baker moved to waive the reading and approved the minutes from the June 27th meeting 

Trustee Dunlap seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

 

 

Public Participation: 

Newton Twp Fire Dept. presented runs for 2022, 24% being fire runs and 76% being medical. 

Newton Twp and MaryAnn Twp Fire Departments asked for donations at $400.00 each to 

purchase products for the kids at the elementary school for Fire Prevention. Both stations 

brought examples of the items they would like to purchase to hand out to the children. 

Explaining that these items help bring up fire prevention and conversation at home. 

Trustee Baker moved a motion to award the $400.00 donation to each of the fire departments, 

Trustee Laughman seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

Fiscal Officer McKee will have check ready for the next meeting. 

 

Newton Fire Department let the township officials know they had received a grant from 

Firehouse Subs with which they purchase equipment such as fire helmets. 

Newton Fire Department has finished pumping all dry hydrates on their side of the township 

except for the out of service hydrants located on Tarlton Road and Martinsburg Road. Mr. 



 

 

Hughes on Tarlton would like his hydrant fixed if possible, the Martinsburg Road owner would 

like theirs removed if it is not in working order. 

Old Business: 

ARP Funds- Quotes received  

*Overhead Doors 

 Unshackled Overhead Doors $9,281.00 

 Chris Barnard $12,047.00 

 Smith Overhead Door Service $9,275.00 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to go with Unshackled Overhead Doors,, Trustee Baker 

seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

Although quotes show insulated doors the trustees have decided to order un-insulated doors at a 

savings of approximately $1,800-$2000.00. Trustee Baker will call and let Unshackled Overhead 

Doors know to please order and move forward. 

 

*Front Door for Township Hall 

 Modern Glass and Paint $6,600.00  

 Blake Brother Glass Co. $6,260.00 

 Townsend Glass $6,700.00 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to go with Blake Brother Glass Co., Trustee Laughman 

seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

Trustee Baker will call and let Blake Brother Co. know to order and move forward with non-

painted doors. 

  

*Heating/Cooling 

 Elliott Heating & Cooling $8,082.49 

 Houston Plumbing & Heating $10,975.00 

 Luikart Heating & Cooling $9,917.00 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to go with Elliott Heating & Cooling, Trustee Laughman 

seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

Trustee Baker will call and let Elliott Heating & Cooling know to order and move forward. 

 

Fiscal Officer McKee contacted the prosecutors office and found out that the playground work 

would not be prevailing wage. Trustee Baker has a piece in mind and would like to over things 

with the other trustees before requesting final numbers for vote. 

 

The brine truck is up and running again. 

 

Ashley has filed the Nature Works grant on behalf of the township 

 



 

 

Mid-Ohio should be here 1st-2nd week of August to chip & seal, all stone has been delivered to 

the township garage. 

 

Drainage of Faith Morgan’s has been addressed and no more complaints have been gotten. 

 

Trustee Baker sent Mr. Cottrell a message asking him to give him a shout to discuss the culvert 

project, Mr. Cottrell responded with “what and how loud would he like him to shout”. Trustee 

Baker left the matter in order to avoid conflict with Mr. Cottrell. Mr. Cottrell never did call 

Trustee Baker. 

 

New Business: 

Andi Pound had rented the township hall July 9th, we had no running water at that time and the 

trustees have elected to refund the $85.00 rental fee to her for the inconvenience.  

 

The tractor had blown a tire and Bob’s Tire Service patched it to get it back to the shop, two tires 

were replaced once there. The 550 also got 2 new tires. 

 

Batteries are needed for the grader and the international. 

 

All scrap tires are now gone. 

 

Scott with Southeastern is trying to figure out what is wrong with the backhoe, could be an 

axillary pump. Hopefully will hear from him this week and someone can come take a look at it. 

 

Someone tore the flag and flag pole off the front of the building and left it laying in the front 

yard. Trustee Baker said it was there in the AM on Sunday and Mike found it in the AM on 

Monday laying in the yard. All pieces were still there, he will hang it higher so it can not be 

reached from the ground. 

 

Road Report: 

The stop sign is gone at the intersection of Tarlton and Blacksnake Roads. 

 

Roads are washed out again due to the storms and culverts are full. 

 

Mike had purchased fuel and no receipt would print so they are supposed to email to Robin. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to pay bills.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion.    

VOTE:  Trustee Hall –yes;  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried. The following bills were examined, approved and signed by the Board. 

 
 
  64-2022  BWC   128.45 

  66-2022  Energy Co-op  78.93 

  67-2022  Energy Co-op  162.02 



 

 

  68-2022  Windstream  159.82 

  70-2022  OPERS   1962.32 

  71-2022  EFTPS   942.35 

  72-2022  Ohio Deferred  100.00 

  73-2022  School Tax  44.49 

  74-2022  Ohio Tax   139.19 

  11896  B&C Communications 195.00 

  11897  The Dexter Company 345.00 

  11898  Harry Farley  22.00 

  11899  Affordable Portables 180.00 

  11900  Andi Pound  85.00  

  11901  Steve Nethers Water 300.00 

  11902  Bobs Tire Service  2833.28 

  11903  Glenns Market  149.00 

  11904  Park National Bank  655.66 

  11905  Dave Baker  711.80 

  11906  Michael Baker  2633.39 

  11907  Charles Dunlap  727.10 

  11908  Leonard Laughman  880.42 

  11909  Robin McKee  1298.52 

  11910  Claggett Landscape  1815.00 

  11911  Hanley Business Forms 274.00 

       $16,822.74 

    

 

  
 

I certify there are sufficient funds on deposit for the payments of foregoing bills when obligated and funds are now on deposit to 

pay the above expenditures  

___________________________Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer. 
        

 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Laughman –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned 7:50 pm 

 

 

 

____________________________________    

Dave Baker, Chairman                       

 

____________________________________ 

Chuck Dunlap, Trustee 

 

____________________________________ 

Leonard Laughman, Trustee 

 

____________________________________ 

Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer 


